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Weekly news from the Haggerston School Community

For our latest news and stories,
please follow us on...

for his superb character and modelling
the Haggerston Way.

Safeguarding

If you have a safeguarding concern please call the school
Reception in the first instance and ask for a member of the

Designated Safeguarding Team Ms Ray-Choudhuri, Ms Ramsey
or Ms Codling.  If it is out of school  hours please contact the

safeguarding email address

haggerstonsafeguarding@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Regular communication with parents/carers is important to us at
Haggerston School. It is vital that the school office holds updated
and current contact information in order that you can receive
important messages from school or in case of a medical and/or
emergency situation.

Please contact the school office to verify your contact details
P: 020 7739 7324    E: haggerstonschool@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

STUDENT OF THE WEEK

Lashley, Geviana, Chanecia and Omar
for their work in rehearsal for their
component 1 performance piece. They
have even returned after work
experience to rehearse together at
Haggerston. Their exam is on Monday
and Tuesday next week.

Drama: Year 12 A Level Drama
and Theatre students

SPORTS FIXTURES
& RESULTS

MATHS: KYLUN 
GLENN-MCCOLLINS

Watch this space for

our up coming games

and fixture results 

https://en-gb.facebook.com/HaggerstonSchoolHackney/
https://www.facebook.com/HaggerstonSchoolHackney/
https://twitter.com/haggerstonsch
https://www.instagram.com/p/C4dyHVxLKLs/?utm_source=ig_web_copy_link
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/
http://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/
http://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/


Dear Parents/Carers, 

Sports Day/ Work Experience/ Transition Day

We had a really busy but successful day at Haggerston yesterday. It was a delight to meet all the Year 6 students who
are joining Haggerston in September. The students had a really positive day, where we tried to give them a flavour of
Haggerston including a lesson in one of our creative subjects. Sports Day was enjoyed by all the students, as always,
and we had some more school records broken! Finally, a huge congratulations to all year 10 students who were on
work experience visits - the feedback that we have had from the companies that they visited has been fantastic - in
particular noting their engagement, politeness and ability to start conversations with professionals. Many thanks to
Rivington Studios, Clifford Chance, Lloyds Bank, Hilton Hotels and Northern Trust and the Investment Association. A
huge thanks to all the staff involved in these events, in particular Mr James, Mr McCardle and Ms Haynes. 

Haggerston School - new branding

We are delighted to reveal our new Haggerston School Logo. We think this new logo captures the unique identity of
our school - reflecting the “H” of Haggerston, the school building and the three strands representing our school values:
Creativity, Character and Aspiration. This logo will start to be phased in from September - all new uniform bought this
year will have the old logo and there will be no expectation for any parents to replace any uniform at any point.

High standards

A reminder to families that it is important that all students maintain the highest standards as we move into the last two
weeks of term - lessons will continue to follow our curriculum plans as normal. It is vital that 100% attendance is
maintained, students are punctual and uniform is smart. We thank you for your support with this.

Have a lovely weekend

Ms Moran and Ms Turbet, Co-Headteachers

MESSAGE FROM THE CO-HEADTEACHERS 
Ms Moran and Ms Turbet



100% 97% 92%

HIGH ATTENDERS, HIGH ACHIEVERSWhy is attendance and punctuality important?

For children to achieve to the best of their ability, they must attend
school every day and be punctual. Most children who meet these
expectations will make very pleasing rates of progress during their
time at Haggerston School. Our wish for all of the children here is
that they make the most of everything that the school has to offer
(academically, socially and more holistically with regards extra
curricular opportunities and enrichment). That is only possible if
children are here every day, on site by 8.30am ready for line-
up/lesson one and are ready to learn/engage with the opportunities
available.
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We want to share and celebrate excellent attendance and punctuality, and
recognise students who make improvements. We are trialling a new
rewards policy. Students with 100% attendance in a half term and a
minimum of 96% or above over the year will be shared in assembly, receive
citations and be entered for a weekly £5 prize draw. There will also be two
attendance stars every week, who you will see above. At the end of term,
students with 100% attendance will get an attendance pin for their blazer, a
prize, certificate, letter home and a celebratory lunch with their year leads.
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Catering Tariffs to increase in September 2024
Dear Parents/ Carers,

From the 1st of September 2024, Olive Dining will be our new Catering
provider. The Students' meal deal (both for hot and cold) will increase
from £2.61 to £2.75. This is in line with our contractual obligation with
our new Catering provider.

We regularly benchmark the catering tariffs with other local Schools and
it is on par and much lower priced than the high street. However, it is
important that we implement this increase in the current tariffs.

IMPORTANT NOTICE: From September, FSM allowance’s can only be
used during lunch time. This means that if a student wishes to purchase
a breaktime snack, this will need to be paid for via a student’s top-up
account.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

Key Notices
DfE and NHS Guidance on Attendance

In response to the DfE's concerns about attendance nationally, the Chief Medical Officer has written an open letter to schools.
The full letter can be found here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-
and-school-attendance/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-and-school-attendance

The NHS have also published guidance about when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't.  
This can be found here: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/. 

You might find this guidance helpful when deciding whether your child is well enough to attend school.

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/friendly-competition
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Letter-to-Parents-re-Teacher-Training-parent-bulletin-item-02.02.24.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-and-school-attendance/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-and-school-attendance
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-and-school-attendance/letter-to-school-leaders-on-mild-illness-and-school-attendance
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Introducing Olive Dining
Haggerston’s new catering provider from September

For further information you can view
www.olivedining.co.uk or visit their Instagram or

twitter pages

Take a look at the Autumn Menu which will start in
September 2024

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Olive-Catering-AUTUMN-menu-parent-bulletin-05.07.24.pdf
http://www.olivedining.co.uk/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Olive-Catering-AUTUMN-menu-parent-bulletin-05.07.24.pdf
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Olive-Catering-AUTUMN-menu-parent-bulletin-05.07.24.pdf


Music Lessons
Individual and paired music lessons start next week. If
your child is taking these you will receive an email
with a timetable of your child's lessons and further
information.

If your child is interested in taking individual/ paired
music lessons at school in the future, please get them
to fill in the Music Survey form on the DPR.
Thank you, Mr Woods, Peripatetic Lead
joseph.woods@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Got any old school uniforms?

If you have any school uniform items that no longer fits
your child, please drop it off at reception.

Thank you.

Wednesday

Young Chef Enrichment

EPQ Fair

Y10 Billingsgate Market
Trip

Inclusion Transition
Event

Heads of Year Contact Details

Year 7
Year 8
Year 9

Year 10
Year 11

Sixth Form

rokayah.abdulmajed@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
cherrelle.yiminyi@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

jonathan.wadsworth@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
tom.ritchie@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

asma.siddiqui@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Please contact your
child’s Head of Year if

you have concerns about
their school work or

wellbeing.

CLICK THE TILES TO FIND OUT MORE 

Monday

Y10 & 12 Drama Exam

Tuesday

Career Interviews

Y10 & 12 Drama Exam

Y10 Beyond Equality
Workshop

Thursday

Y10 Art Trip

Y10 Visiting Poet and
Workshop

Haggerston Hello
Transition Event 4pm

SEND Transition Coffee
Morning

Friday

Year 12 Reward Trip

Upcoming Events: week beginning 08 July (Week 1)
Assembly Theme: Careers and Safeguarding

Lost property

Dear Parents/Carers, 
If your child has lost something during the school day,
please ask them to visit student services where lost
property is kept. 

Please remember to label any belongings so they can
quickly and easily be returned to their owner. 

Students with short term mobility issues
If your child experiences a short term mobility issue, e.g.
an injury such as spraining an ankle that requires crutches,
could we please ask you to let their head of year know.
We need this information in case we have to write an
individual action plan to support a fire evacuation.

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/teaching-learning/dpr/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/parentscarers/school-clubs/
mailto:joseph.woods@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-prospectus/
mailto:rokayah.abdulmajed@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:cherrelle.yiminyi@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:jonathan.wadsworth@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:tom.ritchie@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:asma.siddiqui@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
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CLICK HERE FOR MORE
INFORMATION ON OUR CAREERS

OFFER AND TO REVIEW OUR
CAREERS BULLETINS.

The National Careers Service
Provides information, advice and guidance to help make decisions
on learning, training and work. The website includes over 800
different job profiles https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/

UCAS
Explore your options, apply to university, and more
https://www.ucas.com/ 

Find an apprenticeship
This government run service allows you to browse through and
apply to available apprenticeships https://www.gov.uk/apply-
apprenticeship 

icould
Real-life career videos, advice and information to inspire your
career https://icould.com/

Careermap
To view the latest issues of Careermap’s Careermag for school
leavers, click here
To receive a copy of future Careermag for School Leavers, follow
this link: https://careermap.co.uk/subscribe-to-careermag/

To find out more about Career, Apprenticeship and University opportunities please visit our Careers Bulletin Webpage

If you go to the beach over the
holidays, try counting the waves as
they come to shore. Every seventh
one should be extra big.Medusa, the girl behind the

myth by Jessie Burton

Help Your Child To Enjoy Reading! Appreciate and
moreover enjoy reading. Start by picking books
that relate directly to your child's personal interest
or skills your child would like to develop, then set a
specific time each day to read. Depending on the
chosen interests, you may go for books related to
sports, personal development, healthy living,
graphic novels and so on.

Library timings 
8h30am to 4h30pm

Great Hackney Library Quest -
Check the details here

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-library/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-library/recommended-reading-lists/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/careers-bulletin/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Haggerston-Recorder-Spring-2024-Edition.pdf
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/
https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/
https://www.ucas.com/
https://www.ucas.com/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://icould.com/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/SBT2265CareermagIssue16v4.pdf
https://careermap.co.uk/subscribe-to-careermag/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/careers-bulletin/
https://www.lovehackney.uk/great-hackney-libraries-quest


Wellbeing and SEND
Dear parents, HiP is a voluntary group of
Hackney parents with SEND children,
trying to be heard & listened to, to improve
services, and to develop awareness,
understanding & acceptance of SEND in
our communities. Please see the following
fliers that you hopefully find useful.

Dear Parents /Carers
Support with your young persons wellbeing

The digitised SilverCloud anxiety intervention for parents of young people can
now be used without a supporter/practitioner. Clients can sign up using the Self
Sign Up Link Pathway link and have access to the below content: This is part of
our WAMHs offer.

For more information on this programme, please click this link here

Ms Ray -Choudhuri, Senior Assistant Headteacher and Mental Health Lead

http://www.hiphackney.org.uk/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/SilverCloud-Poster-Supporting-an-Anxious-Child.docx-2023-ongoing.pdf
https://senmagazine.co.uk/sen-online/sen130/#p=1


Other Notices

This year's Summer Sharing will be a CST cross trust event involving performances of dance, drama and music from students at
Haggerston School, Forest Gate, Cumberland, Waterside and Excelsior. This is an opportunity for students to share the beautiful
work they have created in their Performing Arts lessons and clubs. The performance will be held on Monday 15 July 2024 at
Hackney Empire. The performance will start at 6.30pm and will be approximately 2 hours long including an interval. There will be
no late admittance.
Tickets are available to buy on Scopay. Each student who is performing can have 2 tickets initially and then, if there are spare
tickets, Miss Powell will send an email out on Wednesday 10th July. The tickets are listed as separate payment options on Scopay:
ticket 1 and ticket 2., Ms Powell and the Performing Arts team.

Calling Parent Volunteers!

We are looking for parent volunteers to take part in our Sixth
form Speakers Programme. Do you work in industry or academia
and would like to deliver a mini lecture and Q&A about a topic or
issue that will inspire our students. Do you know people who fit
these criteria and who would be willing to speak with our
students? 

Please email charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk for
more information. 

If your child participates in an extra curricular activity, event,
competition, music lessons etc... and you would like to share
their achievements via the weekly bulletin and end of term
Haggerston Recorder's, please email Ms Scalco at
malissa.scalco@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk. You may include
a photo if you wish. Please note; these publications are
uploaded to our website which can be viewable by any member
of the public.

mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
https://www.lovehackney.uk/great-hackney-libraries-quest
mailto:malissa.scalco@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk


Summer Term 2024
Start: Monday 15 April
End: Friday 19 July (Early Dismissal 12.45pm)
Half Term: Monday 27 - Friday 31 May

Start: Monday 08 January 
End: Thursday 28 March (Full School Day)
Half Term: Monday 12 - Friday 16 February 
Bank Holiday: Monday 02 January 
Inset Days: Friday 22 March 

Spring Term 2024

Confirmed term dates for 2024/2025

Autumn Term
First date of term: Tuesday 03 September 2024
Half term holiday: Monday 28 October - Friday 01 November 2024
Last day of term: Friday 13 December 2024
INSET Days: 02 September and 02 December 2024

Spring Term
First date of term: Monday 06 January 2025
Half term holiday: Monday 17– Friday 21 February 2025
Last day of term: Friday 04 April 2025
INSET Day: 21 March 2025

Summer Term
First date of term: Tuesday 22 April 2025
Half term holiday: Monday 26– Friday 30 May 2025
Last day of term: Friday 18 July 2025
Bank Holiday: 05 May 2025

Key Dates

Term Dates 2023/24

Year 7: 14 November 2023
Year 9 Options Remote Event : 29 January 2024
Year 9 Parent Evening:  27 February 2024
Year 11: 16 January 2024

Parent Evening Dates
Year 8: 19 March 2024
Year 10: 30 April 2024
Year 12 & 13: 23 January 2024

Start: Monday 04 September 
End: Friday 15 December 
        (Early Dismissal 12.45pm)
Half Term: Monday 23 - Friday 27 October
Inset Days: Monday 04 September
                    Monday 04 December 

Autumn Term 2023

Exam Result Dates
A-Level : Thursday 15 August GCSE : Thursday 22 August

Other Key Dates
26 December
Boxing Day

01 January
New Years Day

29 March
Good Friday

31 March
Easter Sunday

01 April
Easter Monday

 06 May
Bank Holiday

27 May
Spring Bank Holiday

26 August
Bank Holiday

10 April
Eid al Fitr (tbc)

17 June
Eid al Adha


